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For the last few months, 
Energizing Education has 
been working with iEval, a 
professional evaluation team 
to enhance areas of success 
and improve areas of need 
in our program. This is a 
very important piece of our 
program and it is necessary 
to make sure that Energizing 
Education is the strongest it 
can be. This will also help us 
in applying for sustainable 
funding through both private 
partners, grant writing, and 
foundations. Another key 
component of our success is 
our supporters. We need our 
supporters to help us find 
places of funding and 
sources of outlets where we 
can tell our story. This 
month one of our mentors, 
Kathy Weisensel reached 
out to WKAR and nominated 
us for their Neighbors in 
Action segment. Our radio 
interview was a chance to 
talk to a broader audience in 
and outside of Jackson 
County. While we anxiously 
await the results of our 
evaluation, thank you to 
those who continue to help 
us share our story.      

February brought fun and exciting things to the Literacy 

Lounge at McCulloch.  Mentors are taking time out of their 

days and reading with students to help them become more 

fluent readers. Luckily we have our Site Coordinator, Ann in 

the room each day to share with us some of the great things 

that are happening. This is the first year EE has been at 

McCulloch and things are going really well. There are 

currently 19 students being seen by 

15 mentors. Ann shared that it has 

been very exciting to see the students read and write and 

even more exciting to hear them read each time they are 

with their mentor. Each student has improved their fluency 

and has moved up in his/her reading level, she said. “The 

teachers have been so helpful and supportive in selecting 

students to participate in the Energizing Education 

program. I am so pleased to be involved in such a good, 

solid reading program that supports the hard work of the 

classroom teacher,” Ann shared. Great job students and mentors at McCulloch, 

keep up the good work!  

 

Although this month's family night was canceled due to a snowstorm, McCulloch 

students are getting excited about next month's festivities for March is Reading 

Month. March is always a fun month in the school because there are special 

theme days, extra time spent on reading, and a fun evening for families to 

spend together at the school. Energizing Education is looking forward to 

supporting McCulloch’s big night next month and helping bring the fun to 

families. We can hardly wait for March because we know it's going to be a fun 

month of reading for everyone!  

Kriss’ 

Korner! 

 

 

Name: Jann Robertson  
Business: Retired from the State of Michigan 

Why did you decide to become a volunteer? I love to read. I have a 
teaching certificate, enjoy kids, and love to work with them to help them to 

read better. It also fulfills a lifelong dream I had of becoming a teacher. 

What do you like about mentoring with your student? Seeing my 
student improve. 

Favorite childhood book: Nancy Drew series and Little Women. When I 
was little I sometimes faked being sick and my Mom would let me stay 

home. I couldn't watch TV but I could read and that was what I wanted. 

Favorite book now: Legal books, and biographies of women. 

Mentor Spotlight 

http://wkar.org/post/neighbors-action-energizing-education#stream/0
http://frost.jpsk12.org/


Contact Charlie at energizingeducation@uwjackson.org to sign up  

#ÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ -ÁÒÃÈ ÉÓ 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ -ÏÎÔÈ 

ÁÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÌÉÂÒÁÒÙȦ 3ÔÏÐ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 

#ÁÒÎÅÇÉÅ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ 

-ÁÒÃÈ υÔÈȟ ÆÏÒ Á $ÒȢ 3ÅÕÓÓ ÃÁÒÎÉÖÁÌȢ 

4ÈÅ ÃÁÒÎÉÖÁÌ ÉÓ ÏÐÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ρ-τÐÍ 

ÁÎÄ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅÓ Á ÂÏÏË ×ÁÌËȟ 

ÓÃÁÖÅÎÇÅÒ ÈÕÎÔȟ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÒÅȢ /Î 

-ÁÒÃÈ ςφÔÈ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á Ȱ$ÁÎÎÙ 

ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ $ÉÎÏÓÁÕÒȱ ÐÁÒÔÙ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓÉÃ 3ÙÄ (ÏÆÆ 

ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÂÏÏËȢ #ÈÅÃË ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÂÒÁÎÃÈ ÏÒ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ ÆÏÒ 

ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÂÒÁÎÃÈ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÍÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÒÎÉÖÁÌȢ 

(ÁÖÅ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÉÎ -ÁÒÃÈȢ 

 

Find out more! 
http://energizingeducationjackson.org 

or 
Energizing Education on Facebook 

 
For volunteer information:  

Contact Charlie Miller 
energizingeducation@uwjackson.org 

 
To Donate: 

Contact Kriss Giannetti at  
kgiannetti@uwjackson.org 

March Mentor Training Calendar                                                                                   
Date Time Type Location 

March 1 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room D 

March 9 9:00-11:00 am EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room A/B 

March 17 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room D 

March 21 9:00-11:00 am EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C 

March 30 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room D 

Due to bad weather, this 
month’s Chocolate Family 
Night was canceled. Stay 

tuned for information on a 
reschedule date.  

Volunteer Shout Out! 
This month Energizing 

Education was lucky to have a 

volunteer from Middle School 

at Parkside helping us with 

family nights. Eighth grader, 

Aleycia, was very helpful in all 

the preparation before the 

night, activities throughout the evenings, and 

clean -up at all of our family nights this month. 

Aleycia took direction very well and brought fun 

to each night. Thank you for all your hard work!  

Literacy Tip of the Month 

Read a Recipe! 
Create a small meal or a snack by 
reading and following directions 
from a recipe. Children will learn 

measurements, time and 
temperatures, as well as how to 

follow sequenced directions.  

This could be you!  

Sign up today to become a 

mentor!  

http://www.harpercollins.com/cr-100341/syd-hoff
http://energizingeducationjackson.org

